
Smrithivanolsav 2024  

The Smrithivanam project aims to plant a sapling by a retiring employee as reminiscence from the 

Institute and also farewell to the incumbent. In the framework of this phenomenal project, a 

saplings plantation program has been conducted on 24.01.2024 as Smrithivanolsav at Biomedical 

Technology Wing, Poojappura. This event was planned to be celebrated as a reunion of retiring 

employees who had planted the saplings in Smrithivanam. The personnel of Biomedical Technology 

Wing, Hospital Wing, AMCHSS and staff about to superannuate in 2024 have partaken in the event. 

The event was led by Smrithivanam committee. 

 

The program has started with the prologue of Mr.Sajithlal MK, Chairman, Smrithivananm Committee 

[Engineer-F, Division of Engineering Services, BMT Wing]. He welcomed all the participants and 

elucidated the objectives of Smrithivanam project. 



Prof. Sanjay Behari, Director, SCTIMST has extended thanks to the retiring employees for their 

services rendered and wished them an enjoyable life ahead with health, happiness, success and 

prosperity. He mentioned the retiring staff hardwork, dedication, achievements and enthusiasm has 

brightened the workplace that which may never be matched. The superannuating staff expertise and 

guidance is eminent and that has been instrumental in our institution success he further added. He 

specified retirement is an important milestone to commemorate and asserted their service towards 

institute will cherish forever.  

 

Dr. Ajith Kumar V.K. (former Director, SCTIMST) has extolled the superannuating staff for the 

remarkable services in SCTIMST. He memorized the moments with the staff and mentioned 

retirement is the beginning of a new chapter and wished them a pleasant life. He explained that only 

after retirement, one will realise the worth of career in the Institute and the bondage developed 

over a period of time. 

 



Dr. Harikrishna Varma P.R (Head, BMT wing) has specified that all the retiring staff has left an 

indelible mark in their work. He mentioned that the accolades they had earned, leadership and 

proficiency will always reflect in our future novelties. He lauded their tremendous service for the 

enhancement of SCTIMST. 

 

Dr. RupaSreedhar, Medical Superintendent, SCTIMST, has complimented the superannuating staff 

for their dedicated services and valuable contribution to SCTIMST. She specified their work has 

brought discernible changes in institute and will be remembered eternally. 

The superannuating staff have travelled down the memory lane and shared their experiences that 

inspired colleagues and others. They expressed their felicity for working in such eminent institution 

and conveyed their gratitude towards colleagues for supporting them throughout their service. 

 

 



The esteemed dignitaries of the program have distributed plants to retiring personnel as 

remembrance. The retiring employees have planted the saplings at designated areas in smrithi 

vanam. As a gesture of appreciation, gifts are bestowed to landscapers of smrithi vanam for 

safeguarding and nourishing it from the day of its establishment.  

All the participants of the program have wished the retiring staff good luck and success in their 

future endeavours and greeted them by a thunderous round of applause. The program concluded 

with vote of thank delivered by Shri. Vinod. D, Sr. Technical Assistant (Lab), Biochemistry. 

 


